
PORTFOLIO HOLDER ENVIRONMENT AND TRANSPORT  
 

TRACKING OF RECOMMENDATIONS / ACTIONS 
 

DATE OF 
MEETING 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION RESPONSIBLE LATEST PROGRESS/COMMENTS 

25th 
November 

2019 

DPH.ETE.25   PETITION – REQUESTING A 
CROSSING BE INSTALLED ON 
BLUESTONE LANE IN 
IMMINGHAM WARD 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting on 8th March 2021:- 
 
On the petition requesting a crossing to be installed 
on Bluestone Lane in Immingham. Ms Swatman  
confirmed that a crossing had been installed and 
officers had carried out speed surveys to consider 
extending the 20 mph speed limit onto Bluestone 
Lane and the junctions in proximity. The survey 
showed that people were sticking to the 20mph 
speed limit however she felt that officers could 
highlight the approach to the crossing and include 
some additional road markings because it was on the 
way to the school. The portfolio holder welcomed the 
outcome especially due to the location being close to 
a school therefore making it safer for the school 
children when crossing the road. The portfolio holder 
would have liked to have seen the extension of the 
20mph speed limit in the vicinity of the crossing to 
help with visibility and he requested that officers look 
into this further and report back at a future meeting.  
 

28th 
September 

2020 

DPE.ETE.10  PETITION- REQUESTING 
                      INSTALLATION OF SPEED 
                      BUMPS ON THE CORNER OF 
                      BEESON STREET AND 
                      ARMSTRONG STREET 

Traffic Team 
Manager 

Update at the meeting on 8th March 2021:- 
 
On the petition requesting installation of speed 
bumps on the corner of Beeson Street and Armstrong 
Street, Grimsby. The portfolio holder explained that 
the ward councillors and reported that there had been 
no improvement with the minor changes that had 
been made and requested that other options be 
considered. Ms Swatman confirmed that speed 
surveys would be carried out early April 2021 with the 



intention of looking at a wider programme of work 
around vehicles flows and pedestrian friendly access 
to the community centre which the portfolio holder 
welcomed. 
 

28th 
September 

2020 

DPE.ETE.9     PETITION – REQUESTING A 
                       MOTORCYCLE GATE IN 
                       PEOPLE’S PARK 
 

Strategic Lead 
for Environment 

Update at the meeting on 8th March 2021:- 
 
Following an appeal at the Communities Scrutiny 
Panel on the 4th February 2021 by the lead petitioner 
against the decision by the Portfolio Holder in relation 
to this petition. The panel recommended that the 
Portfolio Holder considered a review of motorcycle 
nuisance prevention borough wide. The portfolio 
holder approved the decision for a review and 
requested that officers report back at a future meeting 
and that the Communities Scrutiny panel be kept up 
to date as part of their tracking. 
 

 


